September 3 Downs, Ks.

Dear Mr. Allen:

Am sorry that I haven't written you sonner but have been busy enjoying a wonderful vacation in Canada with some friends from here. They have a cabin in the Lake of The Woods and we really had a wonderful time fishing, swimming and getting in shape for basketball.

I am sure getting excited about going to the University as the days go past. I know I will like K.U. very much. The Superintendent of Downs sent my transcript in some time ago but as yet I have not heard from them — hope they don't turn me down:

I am coming down a week from tomorrow and I was wondering if I could see you then concerning my job and to talk to you about my course of study which I think you can help me in deciding upon as I want to be a coach.

I would like very much to hear from you if you have the time. Hoping to see you soon, I am

Sincerely yours,

Vance Feall